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Fax:  604.668.6484 
Email:  burnett@sd38.bc.ca 
Website: http://jnburnett.sd38.bc.ca 
Twitter: @BurnettBreakers 

IMPORTANT UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
June 3 Red Carpet Event @ 4:00 PM 

Grad Dinner and Dance 
June 8 Staff Collaboration Time 
June 9 Year End Evening Music Concert 
June 10 Year End Daytime Music Concert 
 PAC Teacher Appreciation 
June 14-17 School Play @ 7:00 PM 
June 16-17 Grad Literacy Assessment Gr.10 
June 21  Awards Celebration of Learning  
June 24 Last Day of Regular Classes 
June 27 Yearbooks Homeroom @ 8:30 AM 
 Carnival 9:00 AM - 11:30 PM 
 Grad BBQ @ 12:00 PM 
 Valedictory Rehearsal @ 1:00 PM 
June 29 Semester 2 Final Report Card 

Published  
 Valedictory at Chan Centre  

@ 7:00 PM UBC 
June 30 Admin Day  
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
     This week we installed the three grade 8 banners pictured at the top of this 
Newsletter in our rotunda. If you have never visited our rotunda, I encourage 
you to do so. It is an incredible place.  These three banners reflect the journey 
we have been on together through the pandemic. In September of 2019, the 
class of 2024 attended their grade 8 retreat at Camp Stillwood. With the 
leadership of our mentors alongside them, the class was ready to Rise and Tell 
Their Story. This wonderful group of students, now in grade 10, had no idea that 
by March of 2020 they would all be at home with the rest of the province living 
a different story they never could have imagined.  The class of 2025 has been an 
incredibly resilient group through their first two years of high school.  It has 
been wonderful to see them become Stronger Together. They amaze us each 
day. The class of 2026 has risen above many challenges and are indeed Breaking 
Barriers. They are kind and generous, full of hope and optimism.   
     We have had a very good year together as a Burnett Community. We started 
the year with enormous complexity, survived the realities of several variants, 
remained focused on our themes, and remained one the best and safest places 
to learn and lead in all of Richmond. I am internally grateful to all of our 
students, staff, parents, guardians, and caregivers for their support during these 
last several years. Together we have Risen to Tell Our Story. 
     As we head into the last four weeks of learning, we want to remind students 
and families of the importance of maintaining a good life balance as the energy 
level in our school builds and activities increase towards the end of the year. 
This includes taking time for personal wellness, paying attention to mental 
health, sleeping well, and regular exercise. Our students continue to excel in 
many areas, and we are thankful for the engaged learning community we have. 
As we move forward to the end of the school year, we are remaining centered 
on our themes for this year: 

• Personal Well-Being and Health 

• Inclusion and Equity with a focus on First Peoples Principles  

• BC’s Redesigned Curriculum/Communicating Student Learning  
     As many of you have heard by now, I will be leaving Burnett for my new 
position as District Administrator of Inclusive Learning at the end of the year.  I 
am passionate about equity, diversity, and inclusion, and have dedicated much 
of my career to this important work.  Serving as your principal over the last year 
has been one of the best experiences of my career. This is a special place. I 
thank you for the opportunity to learn and lead together with all of you. 
 

Mr. D. Ratzlaff 

mailto:burnett@sd38.bc.ca
http://jnburnett.sd38.bc.ca/
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Grad Legacy Presentations to PAC 2022 
 

  

On Thursday May 26th some of our students from the class of 2022 made PAC Legacy Scholarship presentations 
to parents.   
 
 

 
 
 

Students shared their passions and capstone projects as well as 
answering the following questions:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
• How has your time at Burnett helped shape you into the learning and person you 

have become? 
• What and how have you given back to Burnett? 
• What are your goals for the future? 
• How have your experiences and learning journey at Burnett helped you choose 

these goals? 
 
 
It was an incredible evening for both students and parents. Our parent volunteers were 
very impressed by the quality and content of the presentations and our students felt 
honoured to share their story. 

 
 
The evening reflected our commitment as a school that is stated in our School 
Story:  At J.N. Burnett we provide an enriching environment that respects, 
values, and celebrates diversity, equity and inclusion, promotes individual goal 
setting and growth, and prepares the learner to be a well-rounded and 
responsible member of the larger community. 
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Class of 2027 Visits Burnett 
  

 
 
The class of 2027 visited Burnett on Friday May 27th.  
It was an incredible morning.  Our new Breakers heard about our 
amazing school, its many amazing traditions, and great 
culture.  Led by our Breaker Mentors and PHE 10 Incentive class, 
grade 7 students toured our facility, visited classrooms, 
participated in team building activities and heard about school 
life and expectations for next year.   
 
 

 
 
We are really looking forward to welcoming these 
amazing new Breakers as they begin their learning 
journey with us in fall.  
 

 

Welcome! 
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Athletes Summary 
 
This month concludes the Spring Sports season. Burnett has seen a very successful spring season with the Tennis 
Team placing 1st in Richmond, Senior Ping-Pong pong placing 1st in Richmond, and the Bantam Badminton 
Team finishing 6-0. The Bantam Boys and Juvenile Boys both finished 2nd in Richmond, falling short in the finals. 
The Senior Ultimate Teams placed 5th and will be participating in provincials, wish them luck! The Juniors 
Ultimate Team came 3rd in Richmond. All the Breaker's hard work has paid off and hopes to see the rest of 
Burnett’s teams continue to succeed. 
 
 

Track and Field 
 

Congratulations to all members of the Track and Field Team who competed in the Richmond championship 
meet. Many achieved personal bests and the following athletes qualified to advance to the south Fraser 
championships: Hugo Hui, Sonia Nguyen, Rohin Manhas, Adjana Dodd, Marcus Nguyen, Lawrence Man  
They represented Burnett well and achieved personal bests there. Bravo! 
It was and continues to be rebuilding years for the sport in the district. We look forward to a bigger team next 
year! 

 
 

Band News 
 
 
Burnett-SLSS Concert by the Fraser May 2022  

 
Congratulations on a very successful "Concert by the 
Fraser!" 
Check it out! 
Burnett-SLSS Concert by the Fraser May 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

  

  

 

 Sandra Nixon  

⁦@SandraNixon_Rmd⁩  

 

 

 

Those visiting the Britannia Shipyards today were treated to some fabulous 

musical performances by ⁦@StevestonLondon⁩ and 

⁦@BurnettBreakers⁩ bands and choirs. Outstanding performances 

everyone! #richmondbc #sd38 ⁦@RichmondSD38⁩ 

pic.twitter.com/TroGfDQfTa 
  

2022-05-25, 12:49 PM  

 

  

  

https://bcsd38-my.sharepoint.com/personal/mkhoo_sd38_bc_ca/_layouts/15/onedrive.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Fmkhoo%5Fsd38%5Fbc%5Fca%2FDocuments%2F0%2DBurnett%2DSLSS%20Concert%20by%20the%20Fraser%20May%202022%2Emp4&parent=%2Fpersonal%2Fmkhoo%5Fsd38%5Fbc%5Fca%2FDocuments&ct=1653850639798&or=OWA%2DNT&cid=9976ab24%2Db06f%2D4cc4%2D908e%2De17a35b3ab9d&ga=1
https://bcsd38-my.sharepoint.com/personal/mkhoo_sd38_bc_ca/_layouts/15/onedrive.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Fmkhoo%5Fsd38%5Fbc%5Fca%2FDocuments%2F0%2DBurnett%2DSLSS%20Concert%20by%20the%20Fraser%20May%202022%2Emp4&parent=%2Fpersonal%2Fmkhoo%5Fsd38%5Fbc%5Fca%2FDocuments&ct=1653850639798&or=OWA%2DNT&cid=9976ab24%2Db06f%2D4cc4%2D908e%2De17a35b3ab9d&ga=1
https://twitter.com/sandranixon_rmd?s=11
https://twitter.com/sandranixon_rmd?s=11
https://twitter.com/StevestonLondon
https://twitter.com/BurnettBreakers
https://twitter.com/search?q=%23richmondbc&src=hash
https://twitter.com/search?q=%23sd38&src=hash
https://twitter.com/RichmondSD38
https://t.co/TroGfDQfTa
https://twitter.com/sandranixon_rmd/status/1529550219415023617?s=11&t=ISIIu3mUbM-alYM41cZurw
https://twitter.com/sandranixon_rmd?s=11
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The Robotics Team: Breaker Robotics 7796 
 

Located in the tech-ed. (B) wing of the 
school, the robotics team runs all year, 
mainly competing in the FIRST Robotics 
Competition in Victoria during the 
competition season. From April to 
December, the team focuses on 
supporting the community, recruiting, 
and training new members, and seeking 
grants / sponsors. Once the kickoff for 
the competition starts in January, the 
team switches focus to strategizing, 
designing, and building a robot from the 
given rules & parameters. 

 

This year, the members created a strong defensive 
robot to bring to Victoria for the competition. Within 
the large stadium of the Save-On Foods Memorial 
center, the team stayed positive, keeping an eye out 
for each other at all times. Although many problems 
were encountered, the team did not give up, pulling 
off feats that seemed impossible. For instance, the 
team repaired a gearbox within 15 minutes! 
Through the efforts of each member, the team 
made it to the quarterfinals, gaining tons of valuable 
experience and building several core skills that will 
last a lifetime. 

 

 

Waterloo Euclid 

 

The following students (Eric Hou, Jerry Dai and Bernice Xiao) represented Burnett in the Waterloo 
Euclid (Gr. 12) contest where Burnett placed 2nd in our zone, 21st in the province and 93rd in Canada.   
Congratulations! 
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ARC would like to thank everyone who ordered pies recently through ARC Rescue 

Society's Pie Hole Fundraiser.   

 

Updates on our rescues:   

 

We have one dog, Tess Cottonball, in a foster home with one of our staff 

members.  Tess has made a couple of visits to Burnett, and we are hoping she 

will be adopted by her foster family.   

 

 

We have another dog, Rory, a beautiful Golden Retriever/terrier X, with an 

adoption pending.   
 

 

Our emotional support dog, Jet, visited 

Grauer Elementary to share his story 

with a grade 4/5 class where two 

ARC Council members shared the 

importance of responsible pet 

guardianship and the importance of 

adopting rather than buying a pet.  

Jet and the students all had a great 

time. JNB ARC Club supports 

ARC non-profit Society.  Please 

check us out at arcrescue.ca. 
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****   Scholarships   **** 
 

June 30/22 - The Queen’s Commonwealth Essay Competition closes for submissions deadline 
 

Open to all Commonwealth citizens, aged 18 and under, the competition has two age categories: the Senior 
Category for those aged 14 – 18 years, and the Junior Category for those under 14 years. The top two winners 
from each category will win a trip to London for a week of educational and cultural activities, culminating in a 
special Awards Ceremony, usually held at Buckingham Palace, and hosted by the Society’s Vice-Patron, Her Royal 
Highness the Duchess of Cornwall. All successful entries are recognised for their participation, receiving Gold, 
Silver and Bronze Awards for excellence in writing or a Certificate of Participation.  
 

For this year’s topics and more information on how to enter, please visit: https://www.royalcwsociety.org/essay-
competition 
Additional teaching resources can be found at: https://www.royalcwsociety.org/resources 

 

  **************************************************************************************************** 
 

Aug 1/22 - York and Chapel Future Designers $5,000 Scholarship deadline 8:59 PST 
 

What they are looking for:  
•  Ethnicity: Aboriginal, Any Visible Minority, 

Asian/Asian-American/Pacific Islander, 
Black/African-American, Inuit, Metis, or 
North American Indian/Alaskan Native  

•  Program: Graphic Design or Marketing  

•  Study Year: Grade 12 - 4th Year  

•  Financial Need  
 

About Scholarship:  
Get a scholarship to study design and 
marketing.  
The York and Chapel Future Marketers and Designers Scholarship is building the next generation of diverse creative 
talent. The $5000 scholarship allows students from backgrounds currently underrepresented in the creative field—
particularly ethnic minorities and members of 
the LGBTQ+ community—to attend 
college, university or trade school to study 
marketing and/or graphic design.  
 

How to apply:  
Are you a student who wants to break into 
the world of marketing or graphic 
design?? Great, we’d love to hear from 
you. Submit your application and 
complete the question below.  

 
1) How would your experience as an 

underrepresented group bring a new 

perspective to the world of marketing 

and graphic design? (500 words 

maximum) 
 

2) For Design students: Upload a favourite design or work you’ve made, and briefly tell us how it represents you and why 

you’re proud of this work. 

 

https://scholartree.ca/scholarship/york-and-chapel-future-designers-scholarship/N_x9GnJchL 

https://www.royalcwsociety.org/essay-competition
https://www.royalcwsociety.org/essay-competition
https://www.royalcwsociety.org/resources
https://scholartree.ca/scholarship/york-and-chapel-future-designers-scholarship/N_x9GnJchL
https://scholartree.ca/scholarship/york-and-chapel-future-designers-scholarship/N_x9GnJchL
https://scholartree.ca/scholarship/york-and-chapel-future-designers-scholarship/N_x9GnJchL
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Welcome to June! 
 

 
AGM NEWS: 

 
The annual PAC executives AGM is on June 2nd is the. Every June, we select a few of those who love children and can sacrifice 
their own time to lead the school's parents to care for the school and benefit our children.  
We are seeking: 

• President of the PAC 

• Vice-President 

• Treasure 

• Secretary (meeting minutes and Agenda) 

• Chairman of the Fundraising Committee 

• Vice Chairman of the Fundraising Committee 

• Representative of BCPAC 

• Representative of DPAC 
If you would like to be a part of our PAC Executive, please Nominate yourself, or if you know someone who would like to be 
more involved with us, then please email Connie Huang: jnburnettpac@outlook.com 
 

 

 

家长委员会选举新闻： 

 

6 月 3号晚是一年一度的家长委员会核心成员选举。 我们每一年六月都需要选出几位热爱孩子，且可以牺牲自己私

人时间去带领全校父母关心学校和为孩子谋福利！ 

我们需要： 

• PAC 的主席 

• 副主席 

• 财务 

• 秘书（会议纪录和会议议程） 

• 筹款委员主席 

• 筹款委员副主席 

• BCPAC 的代表 

• DPAC 的代表 

如果您愿意推荐你自己或者您想推荐任何一个您认识的父母成为我们家长委员会的一份子话，请电邮给 Connie 

Huang : jnburnettpac@outlook.com 
 

 
 

 

mailto:jnburnettpac@outlook.com
mailto:jnburnettpac@outlook.com
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NOTICE TO ALL JNB 2022 GRADS! 
 

Please take note of these important event reminders for our June 3rd, 2022, celebration 

 
 

4:00 pm Red Carpet Pre-event: All Grads attending the dinner/dance can arrive at the school any 
time after 4:00 PM on Friday, June 3rd. The red carpet and 2022 marquis picture scape, 
Instagram moment, and balloon arch will be set up outside. Parents are welcome to come 
and take pictures. All students will meet in the gym at 5:00 pm, get organized and walk 
the red carpet onto the coach busses headed for the Vancouver Convention Center. 

 
5:30 pm Transportation: Transportation to and from Burnett by deluxe motorcoach is 

complimentary (PAC) with tickets for all Grads attending dinner/dance at the Convention 
Centre. All students attending must ride in coach busses to and from this event. Please 
do not book private limos or party busses to or from the dinner/dance. 

 
6-11:00 pm Dinner Dance at the Vancouver Convention Centre (NEW LOCATION): This portion of the 

evening is reserved for grad 2022 students only. Families/friends are encouraged to take 
their photos with grads at the Red-Carpet Pre-event only. 

 
11:30 pm Transportation: Busses will drop off all students to the school between 11:30-11:45pm. 

 
Parents and guardians are responsible for picking up or planning for their child when the busses arrive back 
at Burnett Secondary. Students will be asked to text or phone their parents as busses cross the bridge into 
Richmond. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mr. Leung, admin grad liaison @ 
lleung@sd38.bc.ca or Mr. Ratzlaff, principal @ dratzlaff@sd38.bc.ca 

 

mailto:lleung@sd38.bc.ca
mailto:dratzlaff@sd38.bc.ca


 

May 2022 Newsletter 

   
UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 
- Wednesday, May 26th at 7:00 PM was the annual panel PAC Legacy Scholarship event in the school Library. The 15 

volunteer parents who have signed up were divided into three groups and five outstanding students were selected to 
receive a $500 scholarship. 

- Thursday, June 2, 2022, PAC Meeting and AGM @ 7:00 pm in the School Library and overseas parents @ MS Teams. 
- Friday, June 3rd Teacher Appreciation Breakfast at 8:00am 

 

- 5 月 26 号 7:00 我们邀请了 15 位家长为家长委员会的奖学金竞赛做评委（8-11 年级），我们将会挑选出五位优

秀的十二年级的学生，赠予$500 奖学金上大学。 

5月 26号晚上 7:00-8:30 奖学金竞赛在学校图书馆举行 

- 6月 2号晚上 7:00 点开家长委员会和核心人员选举，欢迎各位父母前来学校图书馆开会和投票， 海外父母可以

用 Teams. 

- 6月 3号早上 8:00 是一年一度的谢师早餐宴 

 

DRY GRAD NEWS 
 
Our parent-led Dry Grad Committee met at the school on May 17, 2022. They reviewed the number of students who 
purchased tickets for Dry Grad, the budget, and the time commitment required to run Dry Grad this year.  Unfortunately, 
just over half the number of required tickets were sold to successfully run the Dry Grad. Despite an extensive advertising 
campaign and encouragement at every level of our school and community, there was simply not enough interest among our 
grads in the event this year. 
On behalf of the Dry Grad Committee, we are officially announcing that Dry Grad 2022 is cancelled. Refunds will be issued 
through School Cash Online, or if you paid by cash or cheque, a cheque will be issued in the name of the legal guardian. 
Despite, the cancellation of Dry Grad, we are happy to report that many students attended the Boat Cruise and dinner/dance 
event. In fact, attendance at the dinner/dance was higher this year than in previous years before the pandemic. We had 
originally planned for five grad events in a short two-month period.  This may be part of the reason why there was less 
interest in Dry Grad this year.  

 

FUNDRAISER COMMITTEE NEWS: 
 
Dear parents and students, 
 
It is with great pleasure that PAC has voted on Thursday, May 5th evening to allocate a total of $10,195.00 from our 
donations account towards the purchase of the library computers. 
The Fundraising committee had a meeting with Principal Doug Ratzlaff. We discussed how to promote the fund-raising event 
of student first aid kit.  
We will revise our proposal and plan to submit it by the end of May. If everything is approved by the school board and 
superintendent, we will optimistically start the fundraising event by next term. 
 
Thank you for your contributions towards computers for the school. However, we are still around $ 5,805 short. Our 
students need these computers to complete research and homework. Some of the students are unable to learn due to lack 
of these devices. In addition, our computer clubs could use the new electronics in the library for future coding competitions. 
Our fundraising committee will prepare some fundraising activities such as emergency first aid kits and other fun activities.  
Dear parents, please support us and let us build a brighter future for our kids together! 
 
Or Burnett Secondary School is now open for donations (Cashonline). We also accept donations in forms of cheque and cash. 
(If you are a parent who donates cheques or cash, please download the form, and fill in the personal information. Your child 
can proceed to bring the cheque or cash to the school or to Connie. This way, we can return the tax receipt to you.) If you 
have any questions or suggestions, please contact Emily at:  jnburnettpac@outlook.com  
 

 

mailto: jnburnettpac@outlook.com
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2022 年筹款小组新闻： 

 

亲爱的爸爸妈妈， 

 

非常兴奋的告诉大家一个好消息！5月 5号的家长委员的会议上全数父母投票一致同意通过从我们的捐款账户中拨出

总计 $10,195 购买图书馆的电脑！ 

 

筹款委员会主席 Emily 和副主席 Amanda 与校长开会了。 我们讨论了如何推动学生急救箱筹款的活动。 在我们开始

筹款义卖之前，我们会让所有文件合法化并遵守学校局的所有规定。 我们将再次修改我们的筹款议案，并计划在 5 

月底之前提交给学校局。 如果一切都得到学校局局长的批准，我们将乐观地在下学期九月开始筹款活动。 

 

亲爱的家长和学生，感谢您为学校图书馆提供的捐赠。 然而，我们仍然需要$5,805，我们 Burnett 的学生需要这些电

脑来做研究和功课。 由于缺乏这些设备，一些学生无法准时完成功课和他们的学习计划。 此外，我们的计算机俱乐

部可以使用图书馆的新设备进行未来的编码比赛。 我们家长委员会的筹款委员会小组已经准备好一些筹款活动，例

如紧急急救包等……亲爱的父母，请支持我们，让我们一起为我们学校的孩子创造更美好的未来！ 

 

Burnett 中学现在已开放了网络捐款（Cashonline) 也接受捐赠支票和现金！（如果您捐支票与现金的父母，请下载表

格和填写好私人资料后与支票或者现金一同让孩子交给学校或者交给 Connie 或者 Emily 方便我们回寄报税收据给

您！） 

有任何问题可以联系我们： 

jnburnettpac@outlook.com 
 
2021 2022 Fundraising Letter Burnett.pdf 
 

2021 2022 Fundraising Letter Burnett 中学家长会筹款信[1].pdf 

 
If you have any questions or suggestions relating to the school or PAC, please feel free to contact PAC at 
jnburnettpac@outlook.com.  
 
We look forward to seeing you at the PAC meeting!   
 
 
Connie Huang 
PAC Chair 

 

mailto:jnburnettpac@outlook.com
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